
                                                       

 

May 2020 

Newsletter of Fairlington Glen 

The Glen Echo 

The Glen Echo is published month-

ly. Our editor is always looking for 

ideas or input. Please e-mail him at 

jasonyianilos@yahoo.com. 

The Glen Echo is published online each month on the Glen’s 

website, at https://www.fairlingtonglen.com.  To be notified by e-

mail when the latest edition is published, with a link to the news-

letter, sign up for Glen Alerts via the Glen’s website.  Your e-mail 

address will be used only for official Glen business.   

Pool Opening Likely Delayed; Lifeguards Needed 

The Glen’s Pool Committee has been working with our pool contractor, Atlantic Pool Service, to get ready 

for the 2020 pool season.  However, given the COVID-19 pandemic, it is very likely that our pool opening 

will be delayed.  How long?  That remains to be seen.  The final call regarding when the pool opens and re-

quirements for opening will be determined by the Virginia Department of Health and subsequently Arlington 

County, which will need to inspect the pool and issue a permit to operate. 

Arlington County is unable to conduct inspections until the stay at home order is lifted by the governor.  The 

order is currently extended through June 10. 

In the meantime, Atlantic has begun the normal preparations to get the pool ready for opening.  If you happen 

to see our contractor draining the pool, cleaning the surface, and filling the pool, just do not assume that the 

pool is opening on time.  Our contractor is simply taking all of the necessary steps now to get the pool ready 

so that if and when we are cleared to open, the pool will be prepared pending the ability to open. 

But this still leaves us in a bit of a pickle.  You see, there is no guarantee that our team of international guards 

will be able to travel to the U.S. this summer.  Without lifeguards, the pool cannot operate.  So as a result, 

Atlantic is looking to hire additional local lifeguards immediately.  These jobs are not only open to teens, but 

adults too.  Please spread the word in the Glen and among your friends and neighbors in Arlington, Alexan-

dria, and throughout Northern Virginia.  Note that lifeguard certifications are not required at time of hire.  

Those interested should call Atlantic Pool Service at 703-941-1000 or email atlanticpoolinc@aol.com. 

2020 recreation passes will not be distributed until a definite pool schedule and updated pool rules/operating 

procedures have been established. 

While we’re all excited to get out of the house and enjoy the upcoming summer season at the pool, we won’t 

be able to do so until all of these matters are resolved.  Thanks for your patience and understanding.  

Jay Yianilos / Editor 
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Latest News From The Board 

The Fairlington Glen Board of Directors cancelled their monthly mee�ng, 

which was scheduled for Tuesday, April 14, 2020, due to:  1) the Fairlington 

Community Center was closed due to the COVID-19 pandemic and 2) the 

Commonwealth of Virginia stay-at-home ordinance which was issued by 

Governor Ralph Northam thru June 10, 2020. 

The Board voted, via email, on the following items: 

1.  To approve the site manager’s job descrip�on and agreed to have it 

a2ached to the minutes of the next regularly scheduled Board mee�ng. 

2.  To allow the Board President to sign the pain�ng bid from Kolas Contrac�ng in the amount of $89,016, 

a9er the wri2en incorpora�on of the Glen’s specifica�ons have been added to the contract.  This contract is 

for exterior pain�ng in Courts 13-16 this year. 

3.  To request that the management agent contact Whiteford Taylor & Preston, the Glen’s environmental 

counsel, about the ongoing environmental issues as previously outlined in a mee�ng. 

4. To approve a contract with Atlan�c Pool Service, Inc. in the amount of $2,567 for caulking and pool re-

pairs. 

5.  To approve the Board’s March mee�ng minutes as included in the virtual Board mee�ng packet. 

Please note that these items will be duly ra�fied at the next regularly scheduled Board mee�ng. 

The next monthly Board mee�ng is scheduled on Tuesday, May 12, 2020, at 6:30pm at the Fairlington Community 

Center, located at 3308 S. Stafford Street.  However, with the Community Center closed as part of Arlington Coun-

ty’s emergency response to the COVID-19 outbreak, the Board is working with our management agent on a plan to 

hold the mee�ng virtually.  Details will be announced as we get closer to the mee�ng date. 
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Common Elements Use Agreement  

Before you plan an outdoor party or get ready to move, please 
remember to read up on an important resolution that began 
nearly six years ago.  

Policy Resolution 14-01 went into effect on July 15, 2014 after 
it was adopted by the Board for the use of common elements.     

Specifically, this resolution deals with the temporary placement 
of items on the common elements including recreational items 
such as moon bounces or party tents (either the 10x10 variety 
OR a rental unit).  If you are planning a child’s birthday party, 
a graduation party, or other gathering then you’ll want to con-
sult the resolution and seek permission to use the common areas for those purposes.     

In addition, several residents have sought permission to temporarily place a POD in their parking 
space while they’ve been in the process of moving.  Again, you must have formal approval to do 
this.  Simply fill out the Common Elements Use Agreement and submit it to the Board for approval.     

Information regarding Policy Resolution 14-01 can be found on our website at 
www.fairlingtonglen.com.  

Overgrown Patios Need Your Attention 
When was the last time you did some trimming and pruning of your patio 
trees, shrubs, and vines?  Let’s face it, it may have been a long while.  
So now is the perfect time to get it done.    

You definitely want to enjoy some time outside on your patio this spring 
and summer, but maybe you didn’t realize that your patio is a bit over-
grown.  Your trees and shrubs may even be encroaching into your neigh-
bors’ patios.  It’s time for a trimming. 

Please keep in mind that you are responsible for properly disposing of 
any yard waste.  Cut the tree branches into smaller pieces and place with 
other trimmings inside a garbage bag.  Bags can be left out with your 
regular household trash for pick up. 

Maybe you didn’t realize your fence is covered in vines.   

The replacement of our aging patio fences will be a huge ex-
pense and a nuisance for Glen residents.  You can help to delay 
this nightmare by removing vines from your fences and clearing 
dirt and debris out from under them to allow drainage.  Excess 
dirt and plant debris can be spread under trees and bushes.   

Co-owners and residents are responsible for keeping their patio 
areas clean.  For more information about patios in the Glen, 
please see the article on the next page (page 4) of this newslet-
ter.  
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Important Patio Reminders 
Spring is here, and your backyard patio is calling your name.  Whether grilling, entertaining, 
or relaxing outside, you’ll find your own patio provides the perfect spot.  And this is a great 
time to remind you about the do’s and don’ts of patios in the Glen.     

Co-owners and residents must keep their patio areas clean, neat, orderly, and free from ob-
structions or accumulation of personal property other than patio furniture.  The Glen assumes 
no liability for loss or damage to articles stored in or on the patios and is not responsible for 
damage to anything built, placed, or planted in the patio area except when such damage was 
caused by the gross negligence of Glen employees and/or Glen contractors performing 
maintenance.     

HOT TUBS:  Hot tubs are not permitted in patios.     

LANDSCAPING WITHIN PATIOS:  Co-owners and residents may landscape within their 
fenced enclosures provided it does not impact adjacent units and does not violate Glen policy.     

PATIO TREES:  Patio trees, along with other trees throughout the 
Glen, help to beautify our neighborhood.  They provide shade for hu-
mans, homes for birds, and contribute to a healthy environment.  
Please remember, however, that patio trees are the responsi-

bility of the co-owner to maintain, including trimming and re-
moval when appropriate.  Branches should not touch roofs, gut-
ters, or buildings and should not interfere with other common ele-
ments such as tennis courts.  Trunks and roots should not intrude 
into your neighbor’s yard or common elements or push against fenc-
es.  If they do, you will be required to remove a patio tree at your 
expense.     

When planting new trees in patios, we urge you to consider small trees whose eventual size is 
scaled for small areas like our patios rather than mighty oaks or maples, which are better 
suited for more open areas.  Some trees that are appropriate for patios include: Deciduous 
Magnolia, Star or Gem Magnolia, Eastern Redbud (in many color varieties), Serviceberry, 
Mountain Laurel (can be grown as a small tree), Crepe Myrtle, Red Spruce, Plum, River Birch, 
Kousa Dogwood, Bald Cypress, Styrax, and Japanese Maple.     

PATIO STRUCTURES (Blanket Variance):  No structures shall be placed or constructed in-
side the patios that exceed the height of patio fences, and structures may not be attached to 
patio fences.  Table umbrellas, trees, and shrubs may exceed the fence height.  Hanging 
plants must be below the fence line except those hanging from rear door canopies.     

UNDERGROUND DRAINAGE:  This is the responsibility of the co-owner or resident to moni-
tor and keep clear all underground drainage devices attached to the downspouts in the patio 
areas.  Failure to do so will block your downspout and cause the gutter to overflow.  Your 
neighbor could also be affected, and you would be responsible for any damage.     

VINES:  Vines are not permitted on buildings or fences.  Vines or plants may be placed on 
trellises within the patio area.  Trellises are not to exceed fence height.     

Please take the time to inspect your patio area and make sure you 

are in compliance.  Go ahead and trim those trees, shrubs, and 

vines.     



5                                                      

 

 

Reminder - Glen’s Tot Lot Closes at Dusk 

Users of the Glen’s tot lot shall adhere to good neighbor rules.  Please note:   

 Young children should be supervised and not left unattended.   

 Playing at the tot lot ceases at dusk.   

 The tot lot is located behind homes in Courts 9, 10, and 15.  

Therefore we ask parents and children using the playground to be 

mindful of the neighbors in terms of noise.  And there is to be no mu-

sic from any source.   

 For the safety of everyone, gravel should remain in the tot lot.  

Thanks for your attention to these important notes.  

Shout Out to Our Volunteer Helpers 

With our onsite crew, Nelson Ordoñez and María Castro, quarantining at home during this Coro-

navirus crisis, the call went out for volunteers to assist with the removal of trash from our commu-

nity trash cans. 

Please join us in thanking the following volunteers who stepped forward in a time of need: 

Francis Tisak (Court 1) 

Tina Masciangioli (Court 5) 

Jeremy Wiedemann (Court 6) 

Bob & Melinda Patrician (Court 11) 

Thank you for helping to take care of our community! 

Urgent: Newsletter Editor Needed 

After more than eight years as editor of this fine monthly newsletter, Jay 

Yianilos, our current editor is moving this summer, and we need a new 

volunteer or two to take the reins beginning with the July issue. 

If no volunteer steps forward, this monthly newsletter will stop publication 

on a regular basis. 

Please be a great communicator and be willing to work with the Board to 

write, edit, and produce Fairlington Glen’s monthly newsletter moving for-

ward. 

Those interested should contact Jay at jasonyianilos@yahoo.com.  He will gladly work with any 

new volunteers to get them up to speed before turning the keys over to the new editor. 
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Important B Building Reminders 

B Building hallways have been given a fresh update with paint, flooring & carpe�ng, and ligh�ng, so it’s a 

perfect �me to remind all co-owners and residents about the common areas of our B Buildings. 

Common Front Door - The common front door may not be le9 open since this is against the Arlington 

County Fire Code and has the poten�al to admit rodents.  

Common Hallway Mailbox - Larger mailboxes were installed in 2011.  Please do not let “junk mail” accu-

mulate in the common hallway because this can give the appearance to a poten�al burglar that people are 

not home.  

Common Hallway Lights & Smoke Detectors - If you no�ce a hallway light has burned out or is flickering, 

call or email the onsite staff.  Give them the building’s address and state the loca�on of the problem.  The 

smoke detectors were just replaced with 10-year ba2ery models.  If you no�ce a problem with a smoke 

detector, please contact the onsite staff immediately.  Do not remove the ba2ery yourself; it is against the 

law and puts you and your neighbors in danger.  

Common Hallway Smoking - Smoking in the hallways is not allowed.  It is a fire hazard, leaves an unpleas-

ant odor, will eventually stain the walls, and can create problems for those who are allergic to smoke.  

Smokers are strongly encouraged to either smoke inside their units or outside the building.  Please do not 

throw bu2s in common areas.  

Common Hallway & Basement Storage - Only bicycles, tricycles, and baby carriages are allowed in the 

common hallways and basements, and only if all residents in the building agree and the items do not block 

access to exits.  Some limit on the number of such items may be imposed.  Nothing is to be affixed to hall-

way or basement walls.  Please note that towels should never be le9 hanging over the railings.  

Inside Common Hallway Door - The common hallway door leading to the lower level is to be kept locked 

at all �mes.  Every unit in the building should have a key because upper residents may need to access their 

main water cutoff, which is located in the basement.  

Noise - Noise can easily carry between both lower and upper units.  If you have a noise problem with a 

neighbor, the following sugges�ons should help to alleviate it:  

• Replace floor padding with heavy, sound absorbent padding.  

• Replace carpe�ng with thicker carpe�ng  

• Put padding under washers and dryers.  

• Line the front door frame with felt that has gum backing to prevent the door from slamming.  

• Use furniture and wall hangings to absorb noise.  

• Take measures to ensure animals are not loud as to create a disturbance to another unit.  
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New Deputy Chief of Police Appointed 
Arlington County Police Chief M. Jay Farr is pleased to announce the appoint-
ment of Captain Adrienne Quigley to the position of Deputy Chief of Police, ef-
fective Sunday, May 10, 2020. Deputy Chief Quigley will assume command of 
the Systems Management Division at a later date. 

“Throughout her career, Adrienne has proven to be a positive and consistent 
leader dedicated to supporting our personnel while providing exceptional ser-
vice to the Arlington community,” said Chief Farr. “Her depth of public safety 
experience and expertise makes her a valuable member of our executive lead-
ership team.” 

Deputy Chief Quigley is a 23-year veteran of the Arlington County Police De-
partment, beginning her career as a patrol officer in 1997. She has held previ-
ous assignments in Operations, Community Outreach, Criminal Investigations, 
Personnel and Recruitment, Internal Affairs and a 2-year assignment as the 
Acting Deputy Director of the Arlington County Office of Public Safety Commu-

nications and Emergency Management in charge of the Emergency Communications Center. 

“I am honored to have the opportunity to serve the community in this new role,” said Deputy Chief 
Quigley. “The men and women of the Arlington County Police Department are highly trained profes-
sionals who are dedicated to public service. I’m eager to lead the Systems Management Division as 
we continue to provide the highest quality law enforcement services to the residents, businesses 
and visitors of Arlington County.” 

Arlington Parks & Rec Cancels Summer Programs 
In accordance with Virginia Governor Ralph Northam’s Stay-at-Home order, in effect through June 
10, 2020, and the “Forward Virginia” blueprint for easing public health restrictions, Arlington’s De-
partment of Parks and Recreation is cancelling summer programs for 2020. 

“We recognize how important recreation is to our residents,” said Parks & Recreation Director Jane 
Rudolph.  “We are exploring opportunities to provide modified programs and services both virtually 
and when our parks and community centers reopen.  We appreciate your patience as we work 
through this difficult time.” 

The following programs have been canceled for the summer 2020 session: 

 Enjoy Arlington classes 

 55+ programs, trips and classes 

 Explore Nature & History programs 

 Summer Basketball and Adult Pick-up Soccer and Soccer 
Clinics 

 Summer Creative Playgroup 
 

Regarding summer camps, the County will continue to monitor both national and state guidance to 
determine what they can provide, with a decision coming in early May. 

All Arlington County/Arlington Public Schools (APS) parks, playgrounds, fields, restrooms, tracks, 
dog parks and athletic courts remain closed until further notice. 

Deputy Chief Quigley 
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The Glen Remembers 
Two former Glen volunteers have recently passed away.  Here we offer our remem-
brance. 

Hal Vorhies, a Court 3 co-owner in Fairlington Glen since 1995, 
passed away on April 18 at the age of 89.  He was a Colonel in the 
US Army (Ret.), focused on military intelligence, retiring from active 
duty in 1983. 
 
Hal joined the Glen’s Board of Directors in 1995 and served for three 
years.  His major, and significant, achievement was a successful in-
stallation of our current patio fences.  Because Hal was a hard task-
master, the Board was able to enforce contract terms, especially 
those relating to the ground depth of support posts.  Those 1997 
fences, with repairs handled by onsite staff, have now lasted beyond 
the original estimate of 20 years. 
 

Another of Hal’s accomplishments was creation of the first Fairlington townhouse 
combining A-2 (Barcroft) and B-2 (Braddock) units into a single home.  A lightning 
strike had destroyed the asbestos roof and water had damaged both units.  Hal was 
able to purchase them in 1995. 
 
For legal purposes, the units allow for separate entrances, can be converted to their 
original footprints, and pay two separate condo fees.  The top level was designed to 
expose the original brick and beams, topping off Hal’s grand townhouse.   
 
Services at Arlington National Cemetery will be planned at a later date.  An obituary 
can be found in the April 26, 2020 Washington Post. 
 
Marge and Frank Angelo were co-owners in Court 8 of the Glen from 
Feb. 1987 until Feb. 2009.  Sadly, Marge died on April 13 at their 
home near Pottsville, PA.   

Marge was the Court Rep or Alternate Court Rep for Court 8 from 
1987 to 2006 and Chairperson for Buildings & Grounds Committee 
from March 1996 to Nov. 2002 and Vice-Chairperson of the Build-
ings & Grounds Committee/Court Representatives Group from 
March 2005 to Jan. 2006.  Even after retiring from office, Marge as-
sisted with gathering proxies for our Annual Meeting.  Marge and 
two others revised the Fairlington Glen Handbook in 1999, a major 
undertaking,  and Frank Angelo typed the master copy of that 
Handbook. 

Marge was a kindergarten or first grade teacher at St. Rita’s Catholic School in Alex-
andria for 22 years when they lived here and prior to that she taught in Wisconsin 
and various military bases in Italy, Turkey, Labrador, and the United States.   

Marge was buried at Indiantown Gap National Cemetery in Annville, PA.   

An obituary may be found at https://www.donaldjbutlerfh.com/obituary/Marjorie-
Angelo 

Marge Angelo 

Hal Vorhies 
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Email Scammers Target Board President 

The Glen Board has recently seen an uptick in scammers attempting to 

reach out via false email addresses while impersonating Board President 

Charlie Robbins and possibly other volunteer members of our community. 

These messages normally come from randomly created email addresses, 

but the name descriptor is changed to “Charlie Robbins,” which at a quick 

glance can make the messages appear legitimate.  However, please don’t 

be fooled. 

The Board will never ask anyone to purchase gift cards or anything 

else and will never supply personal information through email. 

The best thing to do if you get one of these false messages is to simply delete it. Unfortunately, 

there is not much follow up that can be done due to the anonymity of the web.  Most of the recent 

messages have asked the receiver to purchase gift cards and have referenced supporting veterans 

and the current COVID-19 relief efforts. 

Lifeguards Needed for Summer Employment 

As discussed on page 1 of this newsletter, Atlantic Pool Service, 

Inc., the Glen’s pool contractor, is now hiring lifeguards for sum-

mer employment. 

There is no guarantee that our team of international guards will 

be able to travel to the U.S. this summer.  Without lifeguards, the 

pool cannot operate.  As a result, Atlantic is looking to hire addi-

tional local lifeguards immediately.  These jobs are not only open 

to teens, but adults too.     

Lifeguard certifications are not required at the time of hire.  Lifeguards are needed in the Glen and 

at nearby communities that Atlantic services.  They are one of the highest paying pool companies 

in Northern Virginia.    

For applications and more information, call 703-941-1000 or email atlanticpoolinc@aol.com.   

Dual Primary Election Delayed Until June 23 

Virginia Governor Ralph Northam has moved the dual primary election that 

was to be held on June 9 to June 23. 

Because of the COVID-19 crisis, voters may want to consider voting absen-

tee by mail.  Excuse based voting will still be in effect for this election, but 

excuse 2A can be used for illness avoidance. 

For more information, visit https://vote.arlingtonva.us. 
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Rocks Inspire Residents 

During this unprecedented time brought on by a global pandemic, many of us have been home 

and out of work for the past two months.  Whether you’re teaching the kids through remote learn-

ing, binge watching shows, reading, spring cleaning, and/or just plain overeating, you’ve also 

been looking for time out of the house as a welcome change of pace.  One Glen resident who 

walks every morning discovered and shared these painted rocks that were placed in the grassy 

areas around the Glen’s single tennis court, basketball court, and tot lot.  We are grateful to the 

artist who left these inspirational messages. 
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Face Masks Help to Limit Spread of COVID-19 

Arlington County is encouraging all Arlingtonians to wear cloth face cov-

erings when in public seOngs where other social distancing measures are 

difficult to maintain. 

This direc�ve is in accordance with a recommenda�on from the Centers 

for Disease Control and Preven�on (CDC), which encourages the cloth 

face coverings in public (e.g. grocery stores and pharmacies). 

To be clear, this is not meant as a replacement to staying at home, hand-

washing or maintaining six feet of distance – those remain the corner-

stones in the effort to slow the spread of the Coronavirus. 

Why Do You Need To Wear a Mask?  There is now evidence that people with Coronavirus can transmit it 

to others before showing symptoms (“asymptoma�c” or “pre-symptoma�c”). The use of a cloth face cov-

ering can help to slow the spread, par�cularly among those who have the virus and do not know it.  To be 

clear, the cloth face covering is to protect people around you if you are infected but do not have symp-

toms. 

What Type of Cloth Face Covering Should be Worn? The suggested cloth face coverings, fashioned from 

household items or made at home from common materials, are not surgical masks or N-95 respirators – 

those are cri�cal supplies needed by healthcare workers and other medical first responders.  The CDC 

offers three types of cloth face coverings for use:  1) sewn cloth face covering, 2) quick-cut t-shirt face cov-

ering (no sew method), and 3) bandana face covering (no sew method). 

All cloth face coverings should: 

 fit snugly but comfortably against the side of the face 

 be secured with �es or ear loops 

 include mul�ple layers of fabric 

 allow for breathing without restric�on 

 be able to be laundered and machine dried without damage or change to shape 

If you need a li
le help making your own face coverings, be sure to 

check out the helpful advice of Glen co-owner and Arlington County 

Board Chair Libby Garvey:  h
ps://youtu.be/hy76TG53Npo. 

For more informa�on about COVID-19 and how you can help protect yourself and those around you, vis-

it arlingtonva.us/Coronavirus. 
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Farmers Market Opening TBD 
The 2020 season of the Fairlington Farmers Market, originally set to 
begin on Sunday, May 3, is delayed due to the COVID-19 pandemic, 
and the actual opening date is still to be determined. 

The health and safety of Fairlington residents and the market’s vendors 
is the primary concern of the Farmers Market committee and Field To 
Table, the organization that manages our market. 

While we’re all excited for the upcoming 6th season of our neighbor-
hood farmers market offering great foods from new and returning ven-
dors and occasional pop-up vendors, given the current circumstances 
we all just have to wait.    

For more information, visit www.fairlingtonfarmersmarket.org.  

 

Memorial Day Schedule 
Please note that Cardinal Management AND our Fairlington Glen offices will be closed on Monday, 
May 25 for Memorial Day.  
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Fox Tests Positive for Rabies 
Two separate incidents occurred on Saturday April 25, 
2020, in the North Fairlington in which a fox attacked 
and injured two domestic cats.   

Animal Control responded to the 2800 block of S. Co-
lumbus Street in Arlington on Saturday April 25th in 
the afternoon in response to a call about a fox attack-
ing a domestic cat.  Shortly thereafter, another call 
came in regarding an additional cat being attacked by 
a fox in close vicinity.  Animal Control officers were 
unable to locate the suspect fox at that time.   

On Sunday April 26th, Animal Control responded in the morning and retrieved a de-
ceased fox in the 4800 block of 27th Road S. in Arlington. This fox was sent for test-
ing and confirmed to be positive for rabies.   

The Animal Welfare League of Arlington (AWLA) is 
actively working on a multifaceted approach to re-
duce the risk to the public and prevent future inci-
dents.  It is important that the community stay 
alert at this time.   

Animal Control requests that any fox sightings in 
the common areas of this community or encroach-
ing on the property in any way be reported immedi-

ately.  Foxes are known to carry rabies, so any interaction with them (person or pet) 
should be reported immediately to Animal Control. 

Animal Control is reachable directly 24/7-365 days a 

year at 703-931-9241. 

Dogs, cats, and other domestic pets should be kept inside or on leash at all times.  
Children should be supervised at all times when outside.  Do not feed or approach 
any wild, stray, or feral animals, even if they appear friendly or injured.  Please make 
sure your dogs and cats are up-to-date on their rabies vaccinations.  

If you believe you or a member of your family may have had contact with any wild 
animal, including a fox, please contact the Arlington County Department of Human 
Services, Nurse of the Day at 703-228-5200, option 1. 

Fox, like this, are known to live near Fairlington 
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Fairlington Glen Contact List (May 2020) 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS:  Meets second Tuesday of the month   

President  Charlie Robbins  3534 S. Stafford   703-907-9842 cbrobbins63@gmail.com 

Vice President Bill Layer   4110 S. 36th   703-933-9197  wlayer@aol.com 

Treasurer                   Maynard Dixon           4316 S. 35th                                 703-379-9786              MaynardDixon@verizon.net 

Secretary                   Jeremy Wiedemann  4172 S. 36th  323-434-3260  jmwiedemann.fairlington.glen@gmail.com 

At Large  TJ Doyle   4134 S. 36th  202-306-5291  tj.doyle.fairlington.glen@gmail.com 

         COURT REPRESENTATIVES GROUP (CRG):   Meets as called  

Chairperson Michael Wells (Court 7)  

1 (27 units)  Melissa Woodson 3501 S. Stafford, #A1  202-631-0618 melissawoodson1@gmail.com 

2 (26)  Thora Stanwood 3551 S. Stafford, #A1  703-998-7812 thorastanwood@gmail.com 

3 (27)  Ellen O’Connor 3565A S. Stafford  530-219-0159 eoconnor27474@gmail.com 

4 (23)  Jason Ford  4129 S. 36th  314-495-6525 jkeepgoing@gmail.com 

5 (17)  Florence Ferraro 4118 S. 36th, #B2  703-927-6950 fdferraro1@verizon.net 

6 (24)  Jeremy Wiedemann 4172 S. 36th  323-434-3260 jmwiedemann.fairlington.glen@gmail.com 

7 (16)  Michael Wells 4208 S. 36th  571-429-1018 mike_8453@yahoo.com 

8 (16)  Barbara Dean 4206 S. 36th  703-379-1368 mauriceverda807715@yahoo.com 

9 (22)  Roxanne Sykes 3513 S. Utah  703-567-4865 roxannesykes@comcast.net 

10 (25)  Carol Goodloe 4343 S. 36th  703-379-7260 cagoodloe@comcast.net 

11 (22)  Bob Patrician 4229 S. 36th  703-379-5379 bob1.patrician@gmail.com 

12 (22)  Lori Derkay 3566 S. Stafford  703-379-2895 lori.derkay@outlook.com 

13 (23)  Charlie Robbins 3534 S. Stafford  703-907-9842 cbrobbins63@gmail.com                  

14 (14)  Ellen McDermott 4206 S. 35th  703-575-7864 ellenmcdermott@yahoo.com   

15 (36)  Mike Hahn 4270 S. 35th, #A2  703-578-3138 mhahn10262@cs.com 

16 (12)  Maynard Dixon 4316 S. 35th  703-379-9786 maynarddixon@verizon.net 

Other Coordinators and Committee Chairs:       

Archivist  Maynard Dixon 4316 S. 35th  703-379-9786 maynarddixon@verizon.net 

Basketball                   Patrick Murray 4144 S. 36th  703-945-5224 pgmurray@att.net 

Finance  Maynard Dixon           4316 S. 35th                                 703-379-9786              maynarddixon@verizon.net 

Glen Echo  Jay Yianilos 3570 S. Stafford, #B1  703-888-1826 jasonyianilos@yahoo.com            

Landscape                   Thora Stanwood       glenlandscaping@gmail.com  

Pool  (co-chairs) Lori Derkay 3566 S. Stafford  703-379-2895 lori.derkay@outlook.com 

  Carol Goodloe 4343 S. 36th  703-379-7260 cagoodloe@comcast.net 

Tennis  Will Smith  3525 S Utah  703-578-1076 willregina@verizon.net                    

Variance  Greg Lukmire 4234 S 35th   703-578-4844 glukmire@verizon.net 

Yahoo  Alison Trimble 4280 S 35th  703-931-7096 alisont@comcast.net  

Onsite Staff María Castro and Nelson Ordoñez                   703-820-9567              fairlingtonglenstaff@hotmail.com  

Property Manager Candace Lewis, Cardinal Management Agent                 703-565-5244             c.lewis@cardinalmanagementgroup.com 

Site Manager Vicky Moore    703-999-0426 FGLsitemanager@gmail.com 

 

EMERGENCY  NUMBER   (after business hours and on weekends and holidays)  866-370-2989 

NOTE:  The Glen does not retain contractors for, or allow staff to undertake, repairs that are a co-owner responsibility under its Bylaws (such 

as sink back ups), absent emergency where the co-owner is unable to act (disabled, out-of-town, etc.). 
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May 2020 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

Bulk Trash 

Pick Up 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 

Virtual 

Board Meet-

ing - 6:30pm   

13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31       
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June 2020 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

Bulk Trash 

Pick Up 

7 8 9 

Board 

Meeting - 

6:30pm 

@FCC   

10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30     


